
Summary of Bay of Plenty Regional Council’s resolutions on Proposed 
Change 5 (Kaituna River) to the Regional Policy Statement 
Meeting of 4th May 2023 
 
Recommendations on Proposed Change 5 (Kaituna River) to the Regional 
Policy Statement 
 
Resolved 
That the Regional Council: 

1 Receives the Freshwater Hearing Panel’s recommendations (Supporting 
Documents 2, 3 and 4 to this report). 

2 Accepts all Hearing Panel recommendations (as summarised in 
Supporting Document 1 and detailed Supporting Documents 2, 3, and 4 
to this report). 

3 Delegates to the General Manager Strategy and Science the power to 
make amendments to Proposed Change 5 where such an alteration is of 
minor effect or is to correct minor errors.  

4 Approves public notification of its decisions on Proposed Change 5 
(Kaituna River) to the Regional Policy Statement. 

5 Notes that on and from the date the decisions are publicly notified, the 
Regional Policy Statement is amended in accordance with the decisions 
on Proposed Change 5 (Kaituna River). 

 
Thompson/Nees 
CARRIED 
 


